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President’s MessagePresident’s Message ​ ​
The Bo-Boen Snowmobile Club officially kicked off the new
season with our first membership meeting at Clearview Supper
Club on September 12th. Thank you to President-Elect Joe
Domenico for chairing the meeting while Carla and I were out
of town.

The early weather forecasts for this winter are predicting a
good snowfall and everyone is anxious to get the season
underway. You should have already received your

membership renewal forms. Now is a good time to renew your membership as you will
need it before ordering your discounted trail passes.

Our trail maintenance crew has been on the trails doing some preliminary brushing and
inspecting to ensure the trails are in tip top shape for the start of the season. We had
our first on-the-trail meeting with the St. Germain ATV Club to ensure that ruts, erosion,
and modifications to the trails from ATV/UTV’s are remedied prior to the ground
freezing. The Club Brushing Day is October 12th. Please join us for a fun day and an
opportunity to help get the trails ready.

The Bo-Boen cash raffle fundraiser started this month. This is a major fundraiser for the
Club. Please consider buying a raffle ticket and supporting our trail grooming efforts.

The Club took part in St. Germain’s Colorama event again this year. John and Robin
Lindberg staffed the Bo-Boen booth and provided information about our Club, our
sponsors, and snowmobiling in St. Germain. They greeted members, answered
questions, and sold Bo-Boen merchandise and raffle tickets. Thanks to John and Robin
for representing and promoting the Club.

I look forward to seeing you at the October membership meeting at Fibber’s, and at
Trail Bushing Day.

Roger Klein, President



Season Kick-Off Membership MeetingSeason Kick-Off Membership Meeting

Thank you to Kris, Connie, Violet, Shawn & the rest of the staff at Clearview Supper ClubClearview Supper Club for an
amazing dinner and outstanding hospitality!

October Membership MeetingOctober Membership Meeting

 Tuesday, October 8th

Fibber's Bar & Restaurant

 

Doors OPEN at 5:45PMDoors OPEN at 5:45PM
Cocktails: 6 pm

Dinner Payment Due: 6:45 pm

Dinner: 7 pm

 

Menu Selection
Chicken Alfredo over linguine
Ribeye of Pork with roasted potatoesRibeye of Pork with roasted potatoes
Breaded Stuffed Shrimp with baked potato 

The cost is $32/person, and all dinners include salad, fresh bread, dessert, tax, and tip. Members are

responsible for payment of their reservation whether they attend or not. Make checks payable  to

Fibber's Bar & Restaurant.

Please RSVP before Friday, October 4  using the below button, or call Shelby Szott at (715)

614.2240.

COLORAMA
It was a FUN weekend at St. Germain Colorama! Lots of
friends stopped by with snow predictions and to talk
snowmobiles. We even had our Tucker with its new plow
on display. After all, Tucker orange is our favorite fall color.
Many thanks for all the donations and raffle ticket sales.

Thank you to John & Robin Lindberg and Wayne & Fran Suchocki for manning the
booth.



Membership CornerMembership Corner
Our general renewal membership forms were mailed out in early September and the
renewals have been steadily coming in. If you haven’t yet, please return your form or
use the secure membership renewal form on our website (boboen.com/club-(boboen.com/club-
membership)membership). All AWSC memberships expired June 30. Renew now so we can process
along with your AWSC membership (if we are your primary Wisconsin club), and you
can apply for discounted trail passes if you qualify. All trail pass information can be
found on our website (boboen.com/trail-pass-info)(boboen.com/trail-pass-info) .

If you have any questions, please let me know. Enjoy the fall.

Ed Siergiej, Membership Chair
715-493-7736
info@boboen.cominfo@boboen.com

Snowmobile Safety Class Scheduled
December 7 & 8, 2024December 7 & 8, 2024

Beginning January 1, 2001, any person born on or after
January 1, 1985, and who has reached the age of 12, must
have completed and received a snowmobile safety

certificate in order to operate a snowmobile in Wisconsin. The certificate must be
carried while operating the snowmobile and displayed to a law enforcement officer
upon demand.

Safety Education Class is scheduled for December 7 & 8 at the St. Germain Community
Center. Anyone 11 years of age or older is eligible to take the class and receive a
safety education certificate; however, the certificate does not become valid until the
child reaches 12 years of age. Adult students are also welcome to take the class. There
is a $10 DNR fee required to take the class. Registration will begin at 8:30 AM on
Saturday, December 7; class will begin at 9:00 AM and complete around 2:30 or 3:00
PM. Lunch will be provided. On Sunday, December 8 class will run from 9:00 AM to
noon. You are required to attend both days. Pre-registration is required by contacting
Peggy Ausloos at 7 1 5 - 5 4 2 - 3 5 4 8 7 1 5 - 5 4 2 - 3 5 4 8 (home), 715-892-6467 , 715-892-6467 (mobile),  or
Peggy2090@gmail.comPeggy2090@gmail.com. You can also register online at gowild.wi.gov.gowild.wi.gov.

All students are required to obtain a Wisconsin DNR Customer ID# as part of the criteria
to graduate from any Recreational Safety Class and provide that number to their
instructor. Students can obtain a DNR Customer ID# by logging in to gowild.wi.govgowild.wi.gov or
by calling 1-888-936-74631-888-936-7463  between 7 AM and 10 PM. You can also visit a Wisconsin DNR
Service Center during their regular scheduled hours. You will need to provide your
social security number. For additional DNR Service Center hours and locations go to
gowild.wi.gov gowild.wi.gov and click on the “Get Started” tab.

Club Brushing Day
Join us for Club Brushing Day on Saturday,

October 12. Meet at the Groomer Barn at 9

am, and bring gloves, saws, clippers, shears,

cordless hedge trimmers, etc.



TRAIL BOSS REPORT
The Maintenance/Brushing Crew have been working hard
the last few weeks to get the trails ready for this upcoming
season. They take pride in all they do and "They Do This
For You". These guys are very good at it. It is a long,
drawn-out chore but they stick right to it. After brushing is
finished, it is time to get all of our signs up to specs. A big

"Thanks" to the guys who participate in getting this done.
 
Fred Suchy, Trail Boss

Club Cash RaffleClub Cash Raffle

​Raffle tickets will be available at the following businesses until sold out:

Bauer’s Dam

Clearview Supper Club

Fibber’s Bar & Restaurant

Knocker’s Pizza Co.

Mar-Li’s Bar

Premier Powersports & Marine

Rock’s Rent-All

Rustic Manor Motor Lodge

Sister’s Saloon

Sportsman Chalet

St. Germain Sport Marine

St. Germain Rentals/Service

The Timbers Bar & Grill

Tickets will be available at all Club dinners, meetings and events. Due to Wisconsin gaming laws, we

cannot mail tickets. Out-of-towners can reserve a ticket by sending an email to Francine at

rottiemom59@msn.com.

Thank you for your support! ​

The Gang's Season Kick-Off Dinner will be Saturday, November 2nd
at Clearview Supper Club. Spouses or significant others are invited.
Meal choices and any other important details will be conveyed by our
group email. Anyone interested in joining the Gang should send your
contact info to me and try to attend this dinner. 

Once trails open, we try to ride to lunch every Wednesday, leaving from the Bo-Boen Groomer
Barn at 9 a.m. We also try to do a 3-day overnight ride somewhere where there is snow.

Wayne Ax, President
Apple Dumpling Gang



NEVER FORGOTTEN HONOR FLIGHT

Club President Roger Klein (pictured with
his wife, Carla) participated in the Never
Forgotten Honor Flight on September 23.
Roger served in the U.S. Army, achieving
the rank of Captain. Thank you for your
service and sacrifice, Roger!

Mark Your Calendars

October 1 - Board Meeting
October 8 - Membership Meeting at Fibber's

October 12 - Club Brushing Day
November 5 - Board Meeting

November 14 - Membership Meeting at Mar-Li's Bar
December 7 & 8 - Safety Class

St. Germain Bo-Boen Snowmobile Club
2024-2025 Officers & Directors

President: Roger Klein
President-Elect: Joe Domenico

Treasurer: Ed Siergiej
Secretary: Roxanne Platz

Directors:
Bob Strand

Dianne Dieter
Bill Humphrey
John Lindberg
Josh Renkes

Kyle Szott
Past President: Bob “Ozzie” Ausloos

Trail Boss: Fred Suchy
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